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2023 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 12 

Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 11 &12 

Member/Guest                 May 6 & 7 

Men’s Club Championship           June 2-4 

President’s Cup                June 17 (start) 

Stag Day                   September 9 

Monster Day                  November 8 

Member/Member                November 18 & 19 

Christmas Tournament             December 10 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 

      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  

 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  

             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Thomas Scudieri   602-799-2100  
             thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 
Secretary/VP      Chris Poland     415-740-7892  
             cpoland@cdpce.com 
Treasure         Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
             snjsshrks@att.net 
Major Tournaments  Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 
Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 
Green Committee   Dave Nickel      310-930-6801 
             d.g.nickel@twc.com 
Membership/Rules   Mike Pinto      714-279-9280 
             aj59@socal.rr.com 
Handicap        Ted Smykla      858-740-6402 
             smyklated@gmail.com 
Wednesday Game   Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 
Wednesday Assistant Chuck Newsom    951-244-5621  
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Social          Fred Espinosa     951-956-1944 
             Fespi123@yahoo.com 
Social Assistant     Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 

April is almost here, and better weather is coming.  
Hopefully we have seen the last of frost delays and 
rain cancelations.  I don’t know about you, but I’m 
ready for some HOT weather.    

We had a very successful Spring Kick Off tournament.  
We had 90 players and good weather for both days.  
Congratulations to Jason Bader and Victor Flores our 
SCGA 4-Ball tournament winners.  They will represent 
CLMGC in the SCGA 4-Ball tournament.  Our next 
tournament is the Member/Guest on May 6th & 7th.  
The field is filling up fast so sing up ASAP. The field 
will be limited to fifty teams.  First come, first served.  

Our last divot party, in February, was a great success, 
55+ people attended.  The next planned divot party is 
planned for Monday, May 8th.  Please plan on  
attending.  Please fill in your divots.  This is our 
course, let’s keep it looking great.  

The blood drive is on April 10th, in the Magnolia room.  
If you are able, please donate blood.  Travis  
Montgomery is looking for volunteers to sign people 
in.  Contact Travis at, 562-260-8942, if you are willing 
to volunteer.  

Congratulations to Jerry Watson, Joe Wood and 
Shannon VanDruff.  They each, recently, had a  
Hole-in-One.  Shannon was lucky enough to get his 
during the Wednesday Game, winning the HIO Pot.  

We started using “Live Scoring” during the  
Wednesday Game.  it seemed to work well.  We will 
be using this for all tournaments.  Lets embrace this 
new technology.  It’s here to stay.  

The following statement was penned by our past 
President John Reed and it warrants repeating:  

“You can see that it is our responsibility to police  
ourselves on the golf course.  I have said this before, 
but I believe that it warrants repeating.  This is a game 
of integrity.  BE HONEST!  PLAY BY THE RULES!!”   
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Linda Johnson  
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2023 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Linda Johnson      285-5050 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Ina Pickard        244-3052 

Handicap Chairperson   Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Norma Yarbrough    775-7705 

Recording Secretary    Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Treasurer           Ura Furry         244-1910 

Membership Chairperson Sheri Rawlins    714-875-1803 

Corresponding Secretary Claudia Pinto     714-270-3160 

Rules Chairperson     Mary Burns      650-766-6765 

2023 Tournament Schedule 
 

Valentine                         February 14 
Club Championship        March 14, 16, 21 
Member/Guest                 April 18 
President Cub                 May 16, 23 
Couples Eclectic             June 6, 9 
Senior Tournament         June 20, 27 
Member/Member             Sept 19, 26, 28 
Jack & Jill                        November 14 
Christmas                        December 12 
           

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

Welcome to spring.  As I compose this  
message the atmospheric river has arrived in 
Canyon Lake.  The weather this year has been 
a challenge for our golf events, but, hopefully 
sunny days will be in the forecast. 
Our Club Championship has begun.  This 
three day tournament will complete next week 
and we will have a new Club Champion 2023.  
I congratulate all the winners and applaud all 
who participated in our first major tournament 
of the year.  Thanks to Ina, Linda K. and Elaine 
K. for managing the tournament this year... 
Next on our agenda is our much anticipated 
Member Guest on April 18

th
.  Victoria, Janelle, 

Barbara S., Elaine G. and Claudia have 
planned a fun day with box lunches, beer  
tasting, etc.  I will have updates on this in my 
April message. 
Also beginning in April is Twilight Golf.  Bruce 
and Norma will once again manage these  
Friday evening events, with dinner at the park, 
beginning on April 21

st
 ending on July 14

th
.  

This is a fun social event for golfers, be sure 
to watch for the sign- up sheet in the pro 
shop. 
Our Ladies Club welcomed our first Junior 
Golfer, Breanna Nobel.  I had the pleasure of 
playing with her, and, it was a pleasure  
indeed.  She is delightful to play with, hits 
from the Black Tees! And will be playing in 
Junior Tournaments in our area.  Be sure to 
watch her if you have the opportunity. 
On Memorial Weekend, the POA, announced 
the Park Hopper, Vendor Fair, and parade will 
be the format again this year. I hope we can all 
participate in all three events.  More  
information will be announced next month. 
I wish you all a blessed and Happy Easter.   
Linda Johnson 
Women’s Club President 
 

 



Continues on next page... 



CONGRATULATIONS JOE 
Joe Wood hole in one!! Hole #8 - 157 yards-Played a 9 iron 

First hole in one after 50 years of golf! 



MARCH 22 
TWO BEST BALLS OF THE FOURSOME 
A Flight A Flight A Flight 
Pos. Team Total Net 
1 Giambra  +  Coughlin  +  DAmato  +  Meredith  119 
2 Gunter  +  Kelch  +  Taylor  +  Viotti         121 
3 Wyrick  +  Jacobson  +  Hirsch  +  Poland     125 
4 Leathley  +  Loomer  +  Sanchez  +  Musser    127 
5 Watson  +  Ryan  +  Sanchez  +  Espinosa    128 
6 Perry  +  Bradford  +  Evans  +  Hanover      132 
7 Merritt  +  Bader  +  Montgomery  +  Roth     133 
8 Garlichs  +  Pinto  +  Kielty  +  Espinosa      134 
9 Rawlins  +  Raworth  +  Montgomery  +  Doidge 138 
 
18 MAX SKINS 
Player      Skins  Details 
Jason Bader     3   HOLE 4, 6,18 
Guy Loomer     2   HOLE 2, 11 
Mike Pinto      1   HOLE 17 
Greg Leathley    1   HOLE 3 
 
31 MAX SKINS 
Player      Skins  Details 
Tom Hirsch     2   HOLE 11,14 
Steve Viotti     2   HOLE 3,16 
Chris Poland     1   HOLE 15 
Clive Taylor     1   HOLE 7 
Roger Kielty     1   HOLE 18 
Tom DAmato    1   HOLE 9 

Tuesday Sweeps      February 28, 2023   
 
Game:  Pick your own foursome, 2 best balls of the four-
some, played from Green Tees 
 
20 Players = $40.00 
 
1

st
 Place Team = 123 

Janelle Blanchard $7.00 
Anne Blay      $7.00 
Rita Crocker     $7.00 
Victoria Wood    $7.00 
 
2

nd
 Place Team = 135 

Dena Kuhns     $3.00 
Sheri Rawlins    $3.00 
Kathy Voss     $3.00 
Nancy Zimmerman $3.00 
 
Chip Ins          Birds 
Janelle Blanchard    Janelle Blanchard 
Dena Kuhns        Dena Kuhns 
Sheri Rawlins       Victoria Wood 
Maxine Whalen 
Norma Yarbrough 
 
Mystery Hole #6      Closest to the Pin 
A Flight           A Flight  
Kathy Voss  $4.00    Jill Busser  1’ 3”  $4.00 
 
B Flight           B flight 
Donna Nunes  $5.00   Donna Nunes  2’ 11”  $5.00 
 
C Flight           C Flight 
Claudia Pinto  $6.00   Maxine Whalen  1’ 9”  $6.00 
 
D Flight           D Flight   
Ann Blay  $2.00      Elaine Kenniston 1” 8 1/2” $3.00 
Elaine Kenniston $2.00 

Tuesday Sweeps      March 7, 2023 
25 Players = $50.00  
Game: Gross/Net 
 
Monthly Low Gross Winner:  KK Beecher  87 
 
Monthly Low Net Winner  Sheri Rawlins  69 
 
A Flight         8 Players = $16.00 
KK Beecher       1

st
 Low Gross  87 $8.00 

Sheri Rawlins      1
st
 Low Net    69 $8.00 

 
B Flight         7 Players = $14.00 
Lorrie Applegate (c/o) 1

st
 Low Gross  103 $7.00 

Lou De Young      1
st
 Low Net    73  $7.00 

 
C Flight         6 Players= $12.00 
lna Pickard        1

st
 Low Gross  106 $6.00 

Ura Furry         1
st
 Low Net    78  $6.00 

 
D Flight         4 Players = $8.00 
Rita Crocker       1

st
 Low Gross  122 $4.00 

Elaine Kenniston    1
st
 Low Net    82  $4.00 

 
Chip Ins          Birds 
Mary Burns (2)      KK Beecher 
Rita Crocker        Mary Burns 
Linda Kamashian 
Ina Pickard 
Sheri Rawlins 
Norma Yarbrough 
 
 
Mystery Hole #12      Closest to the Pin 
A Flight            A Flight 
Dena Kuhns  $7.00     KK Beecher  1’ 11”  $7.00 
 
B Flight            B Flight 
Anita Fairfield    $4.00  Anita Fairfield  5’ 5 ½”  $7.00 
Norma Yarbrough $4.00 
                 C Flight 
C Flight            Linda Johnson  12’ 5”  $6.00 
Ina Pickard  $6.00     
                 D Flight 
D Flight            No Winner 
Elaine Kenniston $4.00 

New member of the women’s club 
Breanna Nabel 
23223 Skylink Dr 
Canyon Lake 











BABETTE STUBBS 

KK BEECHER 

LINDA HUDSON LORRIE APPLEGATE NANCY ZIMMERMAN 

2023 CANYON LAKE WOMENS 
CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 



APRIL 2023 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 

 

22 

23 24 
 

25 26 27 28 29 

30 
 
 

      

Notes: 
  
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
9:00am 9er’s 

MC BOARD  
MEETING 

Greg Castillo 

Tom Faia 

Chuck Furry 
Don Potenza 
Dean Washle 

Phil Garcia 
Travis Usary 

Lyman Goldsmith 
Luis Perez 

Ed Doidge 

Chris Coate 

Jesse Beecher 
Vincent DiNardo 
Nixon Lauritzen 

Clive Taylor 

Randy Schutz 

Mike Scheinker 

Mike Sanders 

Mike Homewood 
James Whipple 
David Wagner 

Vern Kelch 

WC MEMBER 
GUEST 



Welcome 
Keith Jones 
GHIN 9684445 
drduffless@hotmail.com 
DOB 08/02 

All, as members we need to not only protect and take 
care of our course by watching the outside players 
but we also have to obey rules ourselves. There’s 
been several instances that I’ve seen members  
driving on the par 3’s.  
If you’re not handicapped stay on the cart paths!! 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club Completes First Major Tournament of the Year! 
 
 

The 2023 Spring Kickoff found 90 members, over a third of the CLMGC membership, playing in a  
two-tournaments in one format.  Those interested in representing the Men’s Golf Club in the SCGA 4-Ball  
Tournament competed in one tournament and those interested in a Member/Member format in a second  
tournament. 
 
In the 4-Ball Tournament, “A” Flight was won by Tournament Chair Jesse Beecher and his partner Derek Jones 
with a two-day score of 14 under 128, beating the second-place team of Jon Evans and Dan Rawlins by two 
strokes.  Tom Faia and Marcus Schonabaum were three strokes back, finishing in third place.  In “B” Flight, Mike 
Golovich and Robert Scott convincingly won their flight by six strokes with a 13 under 129.  Chasing Mike and 
Robert were Carl Garlichs and John Giambra at 136 and Van Meredith and Corky Wyrick at 135.  Winning “C” 
Flight by eight strokes were Jason Bader and Victor Flores with a 17 under score of 125 that was the lowest of the 
tournament.  Jason and Victor will represent the Men’s Golf Club in the SCGA 4-Ball Tournament.  Chris Poland 
and Clive Taylor had a 17 under score of 125 to win the Member/Member Tournament by four strokes over  
second place Tom Hirsch and David Kelley, with Guy Loomer and Steve Viotti one stroke further back in third 
place.  Congratulations to all the winners! 
A highlight of the tournament was three gross eagles on 4 par holes. Hole #4 by Brett Geer, hole #6 by Derek 
Jones and hole #13 by Scott Davis.  Great shots Guys! 

 

Our SCGA 4-Ball Tournament Representatives 
 

Jason Bader has been a member of the CLMGC since 2019.  He is a native of California and was born in Orange 
County in 1976.  He lives in Murrieta and has two children from a previous marriage and is engaged.  Jason 
learned about the Non-Resident Golf Membership program at Canyon Lake during team play and gave up his 
membership at Temecula Creek and joined Canyon Lake and is the current Thursday Team Play Captain.  When 
not playing golf, he can be found at Mt. San Jacinto College, Menifee Campus, where he is known as Dr. Jason 
Bader, Chair of the Art+Design Department.  He has spent most of his career in the field of design and visual  
media both in the private sector and as a college professor. He lists playing the guitar, bodyboarding, board 
games, wine tasting, concerts and karaoke as other interests. 
 

Victor Flores is a native Texan and has been in southern California since 1987, courtesy of the United 
States Border Patrol (USBP).  He worked along the border from Texas to California, retiring in 2014 as a 
Supervisory Border Patrol Agent.  The US border between Mexico hasn’t been the same since he  
retired.   He is the proud father of two daughters and the grandfather of three.  He too is a resident of 
Murrieta and a former member of Temecula Creek who learned about Canyon Lake during team play.  
Although golf consumes a lot of his time, prior to playing golf his passion was bowling and he has three 
perfect bowling games that are sanctioned by the US Bowling Congress.  He also has a hole in one on 
his golf record on hole #6, Oaks, at Temecula Creek. Now that Victor’s retired he has expanded his in-
terests to Pickleball, returned to bowling and travelling. 
 

Your SCGA 4-Ball Tournament Representatives – Good luck Jason and Victor! 
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